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Repairing damage on the M1 
southbound off ramp at Helensburgh 

Natural disaster recovery 
January 2024 

 

 
Transport for NSW acknowledges the people of the Dharawal Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is repairing landslip 
damage on the M1 Princes Motorway 
southbound off ramp at Helensburgh. 
The off ramp will be closed during work hours 
with a reduced speed limit in place outside work. 

 

What work are we doing?  
The work is part of the natural disaster recovery 
response across the state’s road network by 
Transport for NSW. 

Work includes: 

• adding rockfill to add strength to the edge of 
the road and the bank below the off ramp  

• reinstalling guardrail and kerbing. 

 

When and where we’ll be working 
Work will begin on Sunday 28 January 2024. 

We expect to complete the work on Thursday 8 
February 2024, weather permitting. 

Work hours are 8pm to 4am, Sunday to 
Thursday. 

See the map on the next page for the location of 
the work area. 

 

What will this mean for you? 
This work will mean: 

• a detour via the Princes Highway for motorists 
travelling between Waterfall and Helensburgh 
during work hours (8pm to 4am) 

• a reduced speed limit of 60 km/h at the off 
ramp outside work hours 

• some noise near the work area from machinery 
and equipment. 

 

Managing our impacts 
We aim to manage our work to avoid impacts to 
the community and the environment.  

This includes: 

• working at night to minimise impact on 
motorists 

• reducing our noise as much as possible. 

 

  

For your safety and ours, remember to drive to the conditions 
and follow the directions of signs and traffic control. 
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Location of work area  

 

Natural disaster recovery 
Parts of the Illawarra and South Coast received 
record-breaking rainfall in 2022.  

This heavy rainfall caused widespread damage on 
many roads, including landslips at 26 separate 
sites on Lawrence Hargrave Drive.  

Since the damage occurred, Transport for NSW 
has completed repairs at half of these sites. 

Our geotechnical team monitor all sites until 
repairs are completed. 

Stay up to date 
Find out more about the natural disaster recovery 
work on Lawrence Hargrave Drive by visiting the 
web page at: 

nswroads.work_lhd_repairs 

Click the subscribe button to receive email 
updates from Transport for NSW about repairs 
and maintenance on Lawrence Hargrave Drive.

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 02 4222 3223 

 

 

southprojects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

PO Box 477, Wollongong, NSW 2520 

 

Scan the QR code or visit: 
nswroads.work_lhd_repairs 

 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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